Town of East Hampton

Public Information Meeting
Tuesday, January 6, 2015
East Hampton High School Auditorium 
Minutes

Present:  Chairperson Barbara Moore, Vice Chairman Kevin Reich, Council Members Patience Anderson, Ted Hintz, Jr., George Pfaffenbach, Mark Philhower and Philip Visintainer; Town Manager Michael Maniscalco and Moderator Steve Greco
Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Moore called the Public Information Meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the East Hampton High School Auditorium.
Mrs. Moore welcomed everyone and turned the meeting over to Moderator Steve Greco.

Presentations
The following presentations were given:

· Town Manager Michael Maniscalco – Town Hall & CNG Expansion
· Police Chief Sean Cox – Police Department

· Superintendent of Schools Diane Dugas & Board of Education Chairman Ken Barber - Schools

· Fire Chief Greg Voelker

· Facilities Committee Chairman Glenn Gollenberg – Results of Committee

· Conservation-Lake Commission Chairman Peter Zawisza – Lake

· Water Pollution Control Authority/Water Development Task Force Chairman Mark Barmasse – Water/Wastewater

· Finance Director Jeff Jylkka – Financial Expectations

Copies of each presentation will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s Office.
Kim Etheridge, 164 Main Street, commented that her property next to the Ambulance building is available.
Leonard Johnson, 21 Long Crossing Road, commented on the property at 195/201 West High Street that was originally one property split into two and the current cost and if there is any industrial contamination.
Pete Brown, 76 Barton Hill Road, commented that he would like to see a recommendation from Council on the facilities.
Larry Lowe, Walnut Avenue, asked if there is a long range plan for facilities and asked about putting gas and water lines in at the same time.
Sal Nucifora, 147 Colchester Avenue, asked about the number of EMT’s in town, possibilities for the old Middle Haddam School, a bubble for the lake and commented on revaluation. 
John Hanson, Collie Brook Road, spoke about the facilities and the needs of the town.
Cynthia Abraham, 47 Clark Hill Road, commented on CL&P’s offer to buy Town Hall, eliminating one school and adding on to others, solid results from the Facilities Evaluation Committee and feels that all but the High School problems have been ignored.
Bob Atherton, 119 Main Street, commented on livable communities and keeping the elderly in mind with facilities.
Terry Sprankle, 13 South Hollow, commented that education and infrastructure are important.
Michele Barber, 39 Daly Road, commented that the town needs to do something and to let the taxpayers decide.
Peter Bergan, Clark Hill Road, commented on the High School project, asked where the Town Hall is in the plans and about the North Main Street culvert.
Allison Tokarz, 14 Staeth Road, commented on the High School project, the gas line, handicap accessibility and maintenance of the town buildings.
Mary Ann Dostaler, 56 William Drive, commented that the budget needs support to pass and it will be a challenge.
Fran Klein, Bellevue Street, commented that the town needs a long range plan.
Deborah Day, 49 Champion Hill, provided a letter as she was unable to attend.  She provided her comments on the location of the Town Hall and Police Department.

Town Council members answered the following questions that were asked during Public Remarks:

Mr. Lowe – gas and water lines cannot be laid in the same trench due to regulations

Mr. Nucifora – there is only one EMT on the Police force but there are other EMT’s in town; a bubbler in the lake has issues due to cost and logistics

Ms. Abraham – selling Town Hall is still on the table

Some questions will be answered at a later time.

Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Reich, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to adjourn the meeting at 9:20 p.m. Voted (7-0)
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois
Recording Secretary
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